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Newsletter of the Susquehanna Chapter of Trout Unlimited   #044                                                 October 2013 

Officer and Directors 
 
President:  David Craig  
Email:  davsalc@comcast.net 
Home:  570-326-1002 
Cell:  570-971-4744 
 
Vice President:  Walt Nicholson 
Email: 
walt.nicholson10@gmail.com 
 
Secretary: Walt Nicholson 
 
Treasurer:  Bob Baker 
Email:  rlbaker@earthlink.net 
Home:  570-321-7806 
 

Board of Directors 
 

Jim Latini 
Kevin McJunkin 
Joe Radley 
Scott Rupert 
Bob Spencer 
 

Chapter Advisors 
 
Bill O’Connor 
Bob Rinn 
 
 
Newsletter Editor/Webmaster  
Bob Baker 
 
susquehannatu.wordpress.com 
 
      
             

Brook Trout Restoration Program Presentation  
 
The next Chapter meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 9th at 7 PM in the Fel-
lowship Hall of First Presbyterian Church, E. Third and Mulberry Sts. Williamsport.  
Shawn Rummel of the national Trout Unlimited's Eastern Abandoned Mine Program 
will be presenting information on current and new projects to restore water quality, 
habitat, and brook trout to streams in our area which have been impacted by past min-
ing and other pollution and structural changes which have reduced or eliminated their 
populations. Brook Trout are our state fish and a natural indicator of the health and 
quality of our cold water streams as well as a popular recreational fishing species. The 
public is welcomed to attend and also to learn about current proposed state legislation 
which could impact protection of this important resource. 
www.susquehannatu.WordPress.com. 

     Next year will mark the 50th anniversary of 
the Susquehanna Chapter of Trout Unlimited.  
We are very fortunate to have been able to work 
and protect the fish and waterways in Central 
Pennsylvania during this time.  We have had a 
great many accomplishments and have been 
able to provide manpower and financial support 
to many organizations to assist them in their 
mission while meeting the goals of Trout 
Unlimited.  
     We want to celebrate this great milestone and 
are in the very early stages of planning our cele-
bration. 
     We continue to look for information about 
our history and any stories, memories, photo-
graphs that you may have.  We want to thank 
those who have contributed items so far and we 
hope to be able to put together a small pam-
phlet / brochure with the highlights of our his-
tory.  If you have anything you would like to 
submit, please contact Bob Baker.  All items 
submitted will be copied and returned to you.  
We are especially looking for copies of the Sus-
quehanna Ripples through the years. Above design by Member Mike Engel 
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Recipe of the Month 
Smallmouth and Mushrooms 

 
1 1/2 lb. smallmouth bass fillets 
1/4 tsp. salt 
1/8 tsp. black pepper 
1/2 cup flour 
2 tbsp. butter or margarine 
1 cup sliced fresh mushrooms 
1/4 cup green onions 
1 tbsp. lemon juice 
2 tbsp. apple juice 
 
Place the four on a plate. Sprinkle 
fillets with salt and pepper, then 
dredge lightly in flour.  Melt 
about 2 tbsp. butter or margarine 
over medium heat. Fry the fillets 
until golden-brown on each side 

and remove to a plate, keeping 
them warm.  If necessary add 
more butter or margarine to the 
skillet and add mushrooms and 
green onions. Cook them for 
about 3 minutes then stir in the 
apple juice and lemon juice. Pour 
this mixture over the fish and 
serve. 
Valley Outdoors / Standard Journal Cookbook 
2012 

Fly Tying Class in 2014 
 

     Because of the great success 
we have had the last two years in 
the fly tying class, we will be 
holding another class the first part 
of 2014.  We will give more in-
formation in the future and we are 
looking to divide the class up to 
beginners, intermediate and ad-
vanced.  This is to best utilize the 
expertise of our instructors and to 
provide the best learning opportu-
nities for those taking the class. 

 
Carl Duane Hiller Sr. 

1936 - 2013 
Duane was a member of Bethany Lu-
theran Church in Montoursville, and 
was a graduate of both Lycoming 
College and the Pennsylvania State 
University. He retired as an engineer 
in the Wire Rope Division of the for-
mer Bethlehem Steel, and was a for-
mer Loyalsock Township Supervisor. 
He was a mason; was a member of Trout 
Unlimited, enjoyed hunting, fishing, gar-
dening, and wood working. 
Our thoughts and prayers go out to the 

family. 

 

Trout Run Park Rededication 
 
The Chapter participated in the Trout Run Park Re dedication on August 24.  It was a beautiful day with lots of good 
food, music and displays by various groups.  The Chapter had a table with information about what we do and have done.  
It was great to see friends and we made many new ones. In the photo below (top left), Director Jim Latini provides basic 
fly casting instruction to kids who participated in our fly tying class earlier this year; in upper right, Jim provides on 
stream casting instruction from the fishing platform; in bottom right, some of the attendees check out the fishing plat-
form, and bottom left, Vice President Walt Nicholson mans the table and speaks with attendees.  Also manning the table 
were President David Craig and his wife Sally, and Treasurer Bob Baker. The photo in the center is the new sign at the 
entrance to the park 
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Susquehanna Chapter of Trout Unlimited 
Treasurers Report 

May 1, 2013 thru September 30, 2013 
Submitted by Bob Baker, Treasurer 

 
Checking Account 
Beginning Balance May 1, 2013   
 $5,490.45 
Deposits: 
 No Deposits 
  
Expenses: 
  Deluxe Checks    $    25.20 
 Office Supplies (mailing seals)  $      9.49 
 Bob Baker (August 2013 Newsletter) $  132.82 
 Postmaster (Bulk Mail Postage)  $  150.00 
 Sales Tax    $      8.54 
 
Total Expenses:       $  326.05 
 
Checking Account Balance September 30, 2013 $5,164.40 
 
Savings Account 
Beginning Balance May  1, 2013   $6,576.16 
 
Deposits: 

Interest Payment 5/15           0.27 
Interest Payment 6/15           0.27 
Interest Payment 7/15                                             0.28

 Interest Payment 8/15           0.28 
Interest Payment 9/15           0.27 

 
Total Deposits     $     1.37 
 
Savings Account Balance September 30, 2013          $6,577.33 
 
Checking Account Balance     $5,164.40 
Savings Account Balance        $6,577.33 
 
Total money in bank              $11,741.73 
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The River Called Pine 
 

Some dream of the moon on the Wabash 
Or sing of the watch on the Rhine 
But those who like water for fishing 
Should head for the river called Pine. 
 
It flows through a crack in the mountain 
That's over a thousand feet deep. 
And God only knows how he made it 
The sides are so rugged and steep. 
 
It foams through the rocks and the rapids 
And leaps over ledges and falls. 
It swirls through the pools and the pot-holes 
And speeds by the red granite walls. 
 
The fish that you take in these waters 
Are those of a fisherman's dream. 
They are taught by Old Mother Nature 
To battle for life in this stream. 
 
They battle your line by the hour 
And tire your thumb on the reel 
They test all your skill as an angler 
But, Oh! what a thrill you do feel. 
 
The men that you find in this canyon 
Are men—like the fish—nature's bestlong  
They invite you to sit, by their fire 
To talk, and to eat, and to rest. 
 
They talk of the fish in the river, 
They talk of their rod, reel and line. 
They tell you, "The place nearest heaven 
Is here on the river called Pine." 
 
This poem was written by A. D. Therrien 
of Hammond, Indiana, and pays glowing 
tribute to Pennsylvania's Pine Creek. 
 
Taken from the September 1948 issue of  the Penn-
sylvania Angler 



Susquehanna Chapter of Trout Unlimited 
PO Box 1132 
Williamsport, PA 17703 - 1132 

Upcoming Events 
 

Wednesday October 9, 2013 
Chapter Meeting - TU Eastern Brook Trout Restoration Program 

Meeting will start at  7pm  
 

Wednesday November 19, 2013 
Chapter Meeting 

 
January 1, 2014 

Trout   Extended Season starts for approved trout waters 
 

January 8, 2014 
Chapter Meeting, Annual Watershed Summit 

 
February  12, 2014 

Chapter Meeting, Representatives from Fish Commission 
 

March 12, 2014 
Chapter Meeting 

 

Chapter meetings  
 
Held on the 2nd Wednesday of each month and are open to 
the public and begin at 7:30 pm.  Meetings are held at the 
First Presbyterian Church of Williamsport in the Fellow-
ship Hall (unless otherwise noted), 102 East 3rd Street, 
Williamsport. Parking is in the rear of the Church along 
Mulberry Street. 

No meetings are held in May, June, July, August or  
December 

 
The Mission of the Susquehanna Chapter of Trout Unlimited is to work to conserve, protect and restore Central  

Pennsylvania’s coldwater fisheries and their watersheds 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
 

Susan Dannecker 
Carol Kafer 

Thomas Mergen 
 

Our current membership stands at 225 members!!! 


